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THE FINAL CONFERENCE. 
A Farewell Conference of the Hon. Officers of the National 

Council of Nurses of Great Britain and the International 
Delegates was held a t  the British College of Nurses, 39, 
Portland Place, London, W.l, on Friday, July Sth, 1932, 
a t  10.30 a.m. 

Mrs. Bedford Fenwick, President, was in the Chair, and 
the following were present : 

Miss Helen Dey, R.R.C., Vice-President; Miss E. T. 
Bickerton, R.R.C., Miss A. M. Bushby, Miss R. Cox-Davies, 
C.B.E., R.R.C., Directors; Miss S. A. Villiers, J.P., Hon. 
Secretary; Miss C. Reimann, R.N., M.A., Secretary, I.C.N. ; 

meeting. She hoped that the Delegates had been able 
to consider the Draft Scheme for the Florence Nightingale 
International Foundation and other documents handed 
to them at the Conference on July 4th, 

She reminded them that Mlle. Chaptal, President I.C.N., 
had approved the proposed co-operation in the Scheme 
between the International Council of Nurses and the  
League of Red Cross Societies, drafted after consultation 
with bodies responsible for the Educational Courses for 
International Students hitherto ; and that she had notified 
that it had been decided that France would form a National 
Memorial Committee for the provision of an International 
Student for next year’s course. 

THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, BRITISH COLLE-GE OF NURSES. 
In which the Final Conference was held and Nightingale Bricks presented. 

Mlle, Hellemans, Belgium ; Miss Venny Snellman, Finland : 
Miss M. Serton, Holland; Miss Inge Funding, Denmark, 
Miss Nicodimova, Bulgaria ; Miss F. Kenyon, India; Miss 
G. M. Fairley, Canada j Mrs. Maynard Carter, Chief of the 
Nursing Division of the League of Red Cross Societies; 
and Miss Nan Dorsey, Mlle. MBchelynck, and Nlle. Odier. 

A cablegram was read which had been received of hearty 
greetings from the Swedish Nurses’ Association, signed 
by the President, Sister Bertha Wellin, M.P., Miss Kerstin 
Nordendahl and Miss Elisabet Lind. 

Messages of regret a t  inability to attend were received 
from Miss M. S. Cochrane, R.R.C., Miss R. E. Darbyshire, 
R.R.C., and Miss A. Lloyd Still, C.B.E., R.R.C. 

The Chairman then read the notice convening the 

At the Inaugural Meeting held at  St. Thomas’s Hospital 
on July 6th, Hon. Officers and a Preliminary Committee 
had also been elected to form a National Florence Nightin- 
gale Memorial Committee in Great Britain. 

The Chairman remarked that those who had been 
present a t  all the functions and activities of Nightingale 
Week, and had witnessed the enthusiasm of the Inter- 
national students a t  their celebrations on July 7th, had 
had an opportunity of obtaining first-hand knowledge of 
the scheme in action and the fine work already accom- 
plished by the League of Red Cross Societies, in co-operation 
with the Bedford College for Women and the College of 
Nursing. 

As Chairman of the Florence Nightingale Memorial 
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